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CONFIDENT IA 

COMMUNITY CHARGE CAPPING IN SCOTLAND 

The Prime Minister has seen the recent exchanges on this 
issue, initiated by the Chief Secretary in his letter of 
3 May. 

She sympathises with the views expressed by the Chief 
Secretary and the Secretary of State for the Environment in 
support of some degree of community charge capping in 
Scotland. But. hdving studied the papers she has noted that: 

some of the authorities proposed for capping have 
expenditure per head below average; and Glasgow's 
charge is well below that of Edinburgh; 

the timetable for introducing capping is now 
extremely difficult; 

the legal advice suggests there are doubts about the 
prospects of success in a judicial review. 

Against that background, and in particular the third 
point, the Prime Minister is inclined to the view that no 
further action should be taken in Scotland this year on the 
possibility of capping. But she believes it is most important 
to make clear that this decision has no bearing on the 
possibility of capping in the first year of the community 
charge in England and Wales. 

I am copying this letter to Roger Bright (Department of 
the Environment), Stephen Haddrill (Department of Energy), 
Stephen Williams (Welsh Office), Carys Evans (Chief 
Secretary's Office) and Trevor Woolley (Cabinet Office). 

(PAUL GRAY) 

David Crawley, Esq., 
Scottish Office. 
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